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I. Hearing Schedule 

 
The attached information was developed by OFA staff members for the legislative 
members of the GO Bonding Subcommittee.  

 
General Bonding Subcommittee Hearings  

on Thursday, March 12, 2015 
 

Time Agency Analyst Page 

10:45 - 11:00 Department of Veterans’ Affairs Ann Bordieri 2 
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Department of Veterans’ Affairs 
 

OFA Analyst: Ann Bordieri 
 

Description 
Unallocated 

2/1/15 $ 
Proposed 

FY 16 $ 
Proposed 

FY 17 $ 

Alterations and improvements to buildings 
and grounds. 

1,551,065  
 

700,000 550,000 

State matching funds for federal grants-in-
aid for renovations and code required 
improvements to existing facilities 

       1,409,450  1,445,300 -  

 
Agency Project 
 
 
Alterations and improvements to buildings and grounds ($1,551,065 unallocated; 
$700,000 in FY 16 and $550,000 in FY 17 proposed by the Governor) 
 
The proposed authorization of $700,000 in FY 16 will be used: (1) to pave roadways at 
the Rocky Hill facility and (2) for roof replacement at the power plant. 
 
The proposed authorization of $550,000 in FY 17 will be used to pave roadways at the 
Rocky Hill facility. 
 
State matching funds for federal grants-in-aid for renovations and code required 
improvements to existing facilities ($1,409,450 unallocated; $1,445,300 in FY 16 
proposed by the Governor) 
 
The proposed authorization of $1,445,300 in FY 16 will provide additional funds for the 
boiler replacement and fire sprinkler projects.  It will also be used as the state match for 
a project to upgrade and repair the domicile elevators. 
 


